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NEW TCU PRO ARTS BOARD TO OFFER 
GUIDANCE, ADVOCACY TO FINE ARTS 

JANUARY 24, 1995 

Several arts patrons and interested and influential friends of the University have been asked to join 
a new board designed to promote the achievements and advancements of the fine arts at TCU. The 
select group will hold its first meetings Feb. 10-11. 

The new board's charges include: 

• Serving as advisors to the Dean of Fine Arts and Communication on strategic planning, 
marketing and philanthropic issues; 

• Becoming knowledgeable and informed advocates of the fine arts at TCU; 

• Increasing public awareness of the quality and breadth of fine arts at TCU and their importance 
to the Fort Worth community; and 

• Helping the College of Fine Arts and Communication secure the financial resources it requires 
to achieve its goals by helping to identify and cultivate the interest of individuals and 
organizations capable of supporting the fine arts at TCU. 

"The ProArts Board comprises a talented group of individuals who have done much to foster the 
excellence of the arts in our community as well as at TCU," said Dean Bob Garwell of the School 
of Fine Arts and Communication. "With the advice, counsel and support of the board, the future 
of the arts at TCU will shine even brighter and further." 

Dean Garwell asked Ron Moore, Class of '65, to chair the board. The two in turn asked 
prominent friends of the institution and active supporters of the fine arts to serve two-year terms on 
the board. At press time, 17 had agreed to participate. The number will increase to 30 over the 
next two years, Dean Garwell said. Board terms will be staggered and members may be 
reappointed for a maximum of three consecutive terms. A complete list of board members will be 
listed in an upcoming issue of the Weekly Bulletin. 

DANCER BUJONES TO SHARE GENIUS 

Local audiences and TCU dance students will be able to experience the genius of international 
ballet dancer Fernando Bujones when he conducts classes and presents his ideas on ballet as a 
visiting Green Honors Professor Feb. 2-4 . 

(continued) 
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BUJONES (cont.) 

Bujones, who has been called "the greatest American male dancer of his generation," has 
performed with some of the world's finest ballet companies and has partnered some of the most 
accomplished ballerinas of the 20th century. He will work with TCU students and present 
advanced master classes that are open for public viewing Feb. 2-3. On Feb. 4, he will be 
interviewed by alurhna Sharon Benge, arts writer and co-host of WRR's "Art Matters," when they 
present "An Artist's View on Ballet: An Informal Exchange" from 6 to 7:30 p.m. in Moudy 
Building 141N. 

Master classes will be 9:30 to 11 a.m. on Feb. 2 and 10 to 11 :30 a.m. on Feb. 3. Both classes 
will be in Studio B of the Ballet and Modern Dance Building. On Feb. 4, a reception will follow 
the exchange. The public may view the classes and exchange and attend the reception free of 
charge. For more information, call the dance department at Ext. 7615. 

TCU MINISTERS WEEK BEGINS FEB. 6 

Dr. Eugene Lowry, an educator, minister, author and professional jazz pianist, will be the Wells 
Preacher for TCU Ministers Week Feb. 6-9. 

Ministers Week, an annual event that attracts Disciples from all over the United States, features a 
variety of lectures, sermons and workshops designed to foster reflection, celebration and learning. 
Evening worship services and main lectures will take place in the sanctuary at University Christian 
Church (UCC) during the four-day event. 

The Wells Preacher, Dr. Lowry, is William K. McElvaney Professor of Preaching at Saint Paul 
School of Theology in Kansas City, Mo., and served as preacher/lecturer for the second Granville 
T. Walker Preaching Festival at TCU/UCC last fall. He will explore the theme "Claimed and 
Named ... Again" in sermons that will be given during 8 p.m. worship services at UCC Feb. 6, 7 
and 8. 

The McFadin Lectures will be delivered by Dr. William Paulsell, senior minister of North Christian 
Church in Columbus, Ind., and former president of Lexington Theological Seminary. The Scott 
Lectures will be given by Dr. Justo Gonzalez, an ordained United Methodist elder and prolific 
writer who has taught at the Evangelical Seminary of Puerto Rico, Candler School of Theology at 
Emory University and Columbia Theological Seminary. 

Several Brite faculty members will offer their viewpoints and expertise during Ministers Week. 
They include: the Rev. Stephen Sprinkle, who will speak at the Brite Divinity School Luncheon on 
Feb. 7; Toni Craven, who will speak at the TCU Luncheon on Feb. 9; Gene Boring, Briscoe 
Professor of New Testament, who will present a workshop, "The New Interpreter's Bible: 
Matthew," on Feb. 7; and the Rev. Rebekah Miles, who will present a workshop, "Feminist 
Models of God: Who is God and What Difference Does it Make?" on Feb. 8. 

Ministers Week participants may register on Feb. 6 from 2 to 4 p.m. in the Brite Divinity School 
cloisters, and from 7 to 8 p.m. in the second floor hallway of UCC. For more information, call 
church relations at Ext. 7802. 
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KATHLEEN MARTIN APPOINTED FIRST HOLDER OF 
WILLIAM AND BETTY F. ADAMS CHAIR OF EDUCATION 

1/24/95 

Kathleen Martin, associate dean of the School cf Education, has become the first member of the 
School of Education to be appointed holder of the William and Betty F. Adams Chair of Education. 
The appointment will become effective beginning with the 1995 fall semester. 

Kathleen is a graduate of Notre Dame College in St. Louis. She earned her master's degree in 
education from Tulane University in New Orleans and completed her Ph.D. in curriculum and 
instruction at the University of Texas at Austin. She has been at TCU since 1985. 

Kathleen has received numerous grants in support of her work and several of her projects have 
been designated as exemplary- statewide as well as nationally. They have involved innovative 
methods of teaching mathematics and science to children. 

The chair, which is TCU's first named chair in education, was endowed in 1993 through a 
charitable lead trust by William L. and Betty Ann Froehlich Adams. Mr. Adams, a member of the 
board of trustees, has been honored by TCU with the Corporate Partnership and Honorary 
Alumnus awards and the William L. Adams Writing Center, which bears his name. 

STUDENTS EXPLORE THE TRUE ART OF FILM 

The art and art history and radio/TV/film departments, in a conjunction with the University's 
programming council, have developed a film series to explore the various forms of art that appear 
in movies. The series debuted last Thursday with a screening of 1979's All That Jazz. 

David Whillock, professor of radio/TV /film, along with art and art history chair Ron Watson, came 
up with the idea to bring to light some of the movie subtleties that most people miss. Prior to each 
film, David will give a short introduction on points of interest that will occur during the movie. 

"We want to educate students on some of the more subtle aspects of art that appear in movies," 
said Ron. "There are a lot of excellent films that deal with some gorgeous cinematic and other 
forms of art. However, most people don't look for these things; they are more concerned with the 
glitz and glamour of the movies. By offering this series, we hope to educate attendees on the 
sometimes overlooked aspects of movie-watching." 

The film series will continue with a different film being shown every two weeks through April 20. 
The next showing on Feb. 2 will be Camille Claude/, a 1989 film about the relationship between 
legendary sculptor Auguste Rodin, best known for "The Thinker," and Claudel, one of his 
students. Their relationship has been called one of the most important collaborations in the history 
of modem art. 

All films scheduled for review belong to the University's Tandy Film Collection. Admission is 
free and the screenings begin promptly at 7 p.m. in Moudy Building 164S. For more information, 
call Shawn Shepherd or Amy Gafford at Ext. 7927. 
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TUTORS GIVE 'GENTLE' ADVICE AFTER HOURS 

The best advice doesn't have to be expensive or painful. This semester, writing tutors Eugenia 
Trinkle and David Kinch are offering free "gentle" critiques and writing workshops for adult 
students and others interested in honing their writing skills. All tutoring and workshops will take 
place in the Adult Student Services Office in Sadler Hall, Room 212. 

Eugenia was a longtime writer/editor with TCU's News Service (now the Office of 
Communications). David is a master's candidate in English and works in graduate education. 
They will critique personal, business or class assignments from 10 a.m. to noon Saturdays, and 
from 5 to 7 p.m. Mondays through Thursdays. 

On Jan. 28 and Feb. 20, David and Eugenia will offer advice on how to begin writing 
assignments. The workshop is scheduled for 10:30 to 11:30 a.m. on Saturday, Jan. 28,'and 5:30 
to 6:30 p.m. on Monday, Feb. 20. More information and reservations are available by calling Ext. 
7130. 

BROWN BAG TO OFFER SAFETY IDEAS 

What would you do to avoid or survive a carjacking, mugging, sexual assault: or home break-in? 
An Office Staff Personnel brown bag lunch program on "Living Safely in a Dangerous World" 
tomorrow (Wednesday) will try to answer those questions. 

The program, which will be presented by Ellen Fannin of Citizens Against Crime Inc., is 
scheduled for noon to 1 p.m. in the Woodson Room of the Student Center. Participants need to 
bring their own lunches and beverages. 

NEELEY BREAKFAST FEATURES PHYSICIAN 

The Neeley School continued its Executive Breakfast series focus of "Technology 2000 and You!" 
today (Tuesday) with a presentation by Dr. Bob Lanier, M.D., on "Miracles of Medical 
Technology." Approximately 275 area business and civic leaders were expected for the invitation­
only breakfast, which was co-sponsored by Harris Methodist Health System and the Charles 
Tandy American Enterprise Center. 

Dr. Lanier, a board-certified pediatrician and allergist-immunologist, has appeared on Channel 5 
for more than 10 years. His "60 Second Housecall" program is viewed daily by 8.5 million people 
in 70 television markets in the United States and abroad. 

TUBBS' TV SHOW PREMIERES; RADIO SCHEDULE SET 

Men's basketball coach Billy Tubbs is hitting both the television and radio airwaves full force. 

The first "TCU Basketball with Billy Tubbs" television show premiered at 8:30 p.m. Sunday on 
HSE. Billy produced and directed the half-hour show, which highlighted the Homed Frogs men's 
basketball team. The show will air weekly if audience reaction is positive, said Glen Stone of 
sports information. Watch the Weekly Bulletin for information on upcoming shows. 

The Billy Tubbs segment of Chuck Cooperstein's show each Thursday on "The Ticket," 
SportsRadio 1310, has been scheduled. It will air from 6:50-7:20 p.m. on Jan. 26, Feb. 2, Feb. 
23 and March 2; and from 7:30 to 8 p.m. on Feb. 9 and 16. 
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TCU IN THE NEWS 

The men's basketball team continues to receive extensive media coverage. Center Kurt Thomas 
is featured in this week's Sports Illustrated. Kurt is in position to become only the third player in 
NCAA division I-A history to lead the nation in both scoring and rebounding. Kurt currently leads 
the nation in rebounding - averaging 13.8 boards per game - and ranks second in scoring at 
27.9 points per game. · 

Even though football season is over, the football team is in the news once again. Senior wide 
receiver Jimmy Oliver and defensive tackle Royal West participated in the Hula Bowl all-star 
game as members of the West squad. The game, which featured some of the nation's top senior 
players, was played in Honolulu over the weekend. Their teammate, center Barret Robbins, 
was also back on the field. He was as a member of the South team in another all-star game, the 
Senior Bowl, which was played in Mobile on Saturday. Both games were televised on ESPN. 

Teammate, small forward Michael Thoele, who is the team's third leading scorer, was featured 
in the Thursday Fort Worth Star-Telegram's TCV Extra page. The article described the success 
Michael is having on the court. Last year he averaged 1.7 points per game for the season. This 
year, his average has climbed to 13.8 points per game on 48 percent shooting from the field and an 
impressive 46 percent from behind the three-point line. 

Also included on the Extra page were brief profiles on freshman forward/center Chris Richards, 
who ranks third on the team in field goal percentage, and freshman forward Stacy Price, who 
leads the women's team in rebounding and blocked shots. 

An article by Janet Pummill (music) and a photo of Janet and one of her group keyboard classes 
were featured in the November 1994 issue of SoundTree, a newsletter produced by the Korg USA 
music technology company. In the article, Janet discusses how installation of the SoundTree 
Concert Piano Learning System lab, which includes 13 Korg digital pianos and eight Apple 
Macintosh computers, has changed group keyboard pedagogy at TCU. 

FRIENDS WE'LL MISS . .. 

Willie Hale Keffer, a former dorm mother at Foster Hall, died recently at a Fort Worth nursing 
home. Mrs. Keffer was known affectionately as "Mama K" around campus. She was 95. 

Randell C. Benton, a teacher and a member of the Alumni Association, the Frog Club and the 
Committee of 100, died recently at a North Richland Hills hospital. 

Rosemary Moudy Reutlinger, an award-winning designer and daughter of Chancellor 
Emeritus Dr. and Mrs. James Moudy, recently died of cancer in Houston. 

Albert Stanley, a 1959 graduate of TCU and longtime Texaco employee, died earlier this month 
at home. Donations may be made to the Albert Stanley Ministerial Education Fund at Brite. 

George L. Cash, 89, a retired longtime Fort Worth and Tarrant County real estate developer, 
died recently at a Fort Worth hospital. Cash attended TCU and was the widower of Thelma Cash, 
a former TCU English professor. 
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NOTES ON FOLKS 

Vinod Jain (management) presented a one-day preconference tutorial Jan. 5 on "Benchmarking 
and Measurement in Organizations" at the winter 1995 conference of the American Statistical 
Association in Raleigh, N.C. Kamlesh Jain of the University of Texas at Dallas was his co­
presenter. Vinod's paper (co-authored with Ed Locke of the University of Maryland) on 
"Organizational Learning and Continuous Improvement" appeared in the January 1995 issue of the 
International Journal of Organizational Analysis. 

A paper by David Finn and Greg Marshall (marketing), "Measuring Internal Service Quality: 
An Exploratory Study," was accepted for presentation at the 1995 Academy of Marketing Science 
conference. Greg also has been notified that his manuscript, "Attributions in Salesperson 
Evaluations: The Impact of Performance Outcome," has been accepted for presentation at the 1995 
National Conference in Sa!es Management. 

The University got some national attention last month when one of the characters in a popular ABC 
soap opera told friends she was leaving town to attend Texas Christian University. The mention 
was courtesy of Richard Allen (RTVF) who writes dialogue for "One Life to Live." Richard 
and Steven Breese (theatre) are busy this semester overseeing TCU theatre and RTVF students 
who are writing, producing and acting in their own soap opera, which is scheduled to air on 
campus after spring break. Watch the Weekly Bulletin for more details. 

George Brown (theatre) directed an "off-off-Broadway" production of Some Things You Need 
to Know Before the World Ends (A Final Evening with the Illuminati) at New York's Sychronicity 
Theatre over the semester break. Two TCU students, Corey Hale and Brian Branigan, were 
also involved in the production. 

Spencer Wertz (philosophy) published an article on Collingwood's understanding of Hume in 
the latest issue of Hume Studies. 

An article by Bob Frye (English), "More New(s) from Lake Wobegon: Informed Tolerance and 
the Teaching of Literature" was published in the fall 1994 issue of Composition Studies. 

Sympathy is extended to Diane Foucault (extended education) and her daughters, TCU students 
Christine and Michelle Foucault, in the recent death of Diane's husband, John. 

Sympathy is also extended to the family and friends of Eric Holt, a 21-year-old TCU junior who 
died Jan. 18 at Harris Methodist Hospital. Eric, who had a degenerative muscle disease and used a 
wheelchair, was an inspiration to many people around campus because of his courageous spirit. 
Memorial services were held for Eric Sunday in Robert Carr Chapel. 

CLASSIFIEDS 
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OFFICIAL ABSENCES 

Students listed below must make up any class assignments that were missed. It is the 
responsibility of the student to arrange with his/her professor for the makeup. If you have any 
questions, call Ext. 7926. 

The following students were in Austin covering the Bush inauguration for the Daily Skiff on 
Tuesday, Jan. 17: 

Names Redacted 

JOB OPENINGS 

The Huinan Resources office lists the following vacancies as of January 17. For more information 
on any of these positions, call ext. 7095. 

Director of Athletics Marketing 

Assistant Football Coach 
Dean 

Ass't. Dir. Phys. Plant for Resources 

Superintendent/Maintenance 
Communication Consultant (oral) 

Communication Consultant (written) 

(both are on an as-needed basis only) 

Accompanist/Technique Classes 

Security Guard (3/4 times) 

Police Officer 

Craft Tech 1/HV AC 

Purchasing Specialist 

Bookstore Ass't. I (3/4 times) 

Service Assistant II 

Service Assistant I (1/2 times) 

Costume Shop Supervisor 

(temporary staff position) 

Athletics 

Athletics 
Harris College of Nursing 

Physical Plant 
Physical Plant 

CPC 

CPC 

Ballet/Modem Dance 

Campus Police 

Campus Police 

Physical Plant 

University Store 

University Store 

Facility Services 

Facility Services 

Theatre 
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Through 
Feb. 17 

Jan. 22 

Jan. 24 

Jan. 25 

Jan. 26 

Jan. 28 

Jan. 30 

Calendar 

--"Texas Visions" exhibition by Swiss artist Hafis Bertschinger, Moudy Building 
exhibition space. For information and hours, call Ext. 7643. Free and open to the 
public. 

--Clarinet/composition recital by music education major Trey Gunter, 5 p.m., Ed 
Landreth Auditorium. Free and open to the public. Call Ext 7602 for information. 

--Fort Worth Symphony Orchestra Virtuoso Series featuring pianist Awadagin Pratt, 
8 p.m., Ed Landreth Auditorium. For ticket information, call 926-8831. 

--TCU Lady Frogs vs. SMU in Dallas, 7 p.m. Call 922-FROG for tickets to see 
YOUR HOME TEAM. 

--TCU Horned Frogs vs. SMU, 7 p.m., Daniel-Meyer Coliseum. 

--"Using Multimedia for Education and Business" teleconference, noon to 2 p.m., 
T AGER TV telecommunications studio. Free. Reservations must be made in 
advance by calling Deana Muirheid at Ext. 7632. 

--Graduate recital by percussionist Larry Gerber, 7:30 p.m., Ed Landreth 
Auditorium. Free and open to the public. Call Ext. 7602 for information. 

--TCU Horned Frogs vs. Texas A&M, noon, Daniel-Meyer Coliseum. 

--Aija Shrader soprano voice recital, 7:30 p.m., Ed Landreth Auditorium. Call Ext. 
7602 for information. Free and open to the public. 


